
Dear Board of Supervisors, 

Please do not adopt the proposed Cannabis Land Use ordinance. Any expansion of 

cannabis in Mendocino County must be preceded by an Environmental Impact 

Report.  

We are currently experiencing the beginning of a drought and cannabis expansion 

will 

stress our already reducing water supplies. Our rangelands are fire-prone, our 

wildlife 

and fish are depleted and this expansion will further stress our resources.  

 

Currently there is no accountability or enforcement of the current ordinance. We 

need inspections and enforcement before expansion. 

 

The Public is speaking and the Board of Supervisors need to listen to our concerns. 

Four of the 5 Supervisors do not live in the Willits Little Lake Valley where the 

expanded ordinance will have a major impact. There must be enforcement of the 

current ordinance before allowing large cannabis grows to proliferate. 

 

Please listen to our concerns now and not the promise of money in the future. 

Do Not adopt the proposed Cannabis Land Use Ordinance! 

 

Your concerned Mendocino County Constituant, 
Bonnie Belt 

 


